

NOMINATION OF VICTOR IVÁN GARCÍA TORO TO THE TREASURER POSITION OF THE INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF SOCIAL WORKERS

The Board of the College of Social Work Professionals in Puerto Rico, at the meeting held on February 24, 2018 unanimously approved the nomination of Dr. Víctor Iván García Toro to the position of World Treasurer of the IFSW.

His administrative experience in government and academic agencies, and his record as a social worker and social work professor, his militancy in the issues of the profession, make him an ideal candidate to successfully perform that position.

At present, Dr. Garcia Toro is the Co-opted Treasurer of the International Federation of Social Work and actively participates in the College of Social Work Professionals in tasks designated by the Presidency. In Puerto Rico, Dr. García Toro was Administrator of the Administration of Families and Children and Director of the Graduate School of Social Work of the University of Puerto Rico in Río Piedras. He was President of the Board of Directors of the Institute of Continuing Education of the College, and President of the Academic Committee of the Second International Congress of Social Work.

It is because of his career and commitment to the profession that we strongly endorse and support this nomination.

Larry Emil Alicea Rodríguez, MTS, JD

President

Board of Directors

College of Social Work Professionals in Puerto Rico

Hickory MDJD

April 17, 2018